St. Catherine of Siena School

Athletic Boosters Club


August 2006 Meeting Minutes


Thursday – March 8, 2007
Meeting was opened by President Mike Brannon
Prayer was led by Mike Brannon
Attendance: 20(Mike Brannon, Ben Bleser, Rob Hans, Dave Glaser, Eric Vieth, Gary Devoto, Mark Farney, Jennifer Desmond, Bill Frost, Mary O’Brien ($1), Tom Murrin, Al Boden, Ken Farney ($1), Karen Enzweiler, Tim Gessner, Matt Connolly, Judy Leick, Kevin Johnson, Dirk Lindeman, Ken Wolterman)
REPORTS

Treasurer

Al Boden Reporting:



Beginning Balance:
$5,882.28



Expenses:

$1,163.79



Deposits:

$5,500.00 (Door & Concession)



Ending Balance:

$10,218.49



Uniform Balance:

$8,730.20



Al handed out a report showing a negative profit of $146.00 for the Fall 
Basketball League, which was Door ($3,258) – Officials ($3,404) and did not include concession sales ($2,299).

Al handed out a report showing a profit of $875.00 for the Sunday Basketball

League, which was Door ($2,507) – Officials ($1,632) and did not include

Concession sales ($2,580).

Volleyball
Jennifer Desmond reporting:
· Nothing to report from Jennifer
· All volleyball coaches are currently Virtus trained

· Al said someone is not putting away the volleyball equipment after a Thursday practice

· NCC is having a boys volleyball club this year

· Dents in floor are being caused by handle from volleyball posts

· Al suggested we teach all volleyball coaches how to put up the next and where to put the equipment

Soccer
Tom Murrin reporting:
· 8 teams
· Matt Connolly is replacing Rob Hans as a coach
· Roster draw is Monday at St. Thomas
· Season starts March 24 – No games Easter Weekend

· Mike and Mark discussed soccer uniforms and see who turned them in; missing some from Kappasser, Guth and Grosser – we should from this point on, assign numbers to a kid for the uniform and they are responsible for the uniform if lost

Basketball
No Report
Coaches Committee
No Report
Cheerleading

No Report

PR Committee

- Keeneland trip will be Friday, April 27 – leaving around 10:00 AM
OLD BUSINESS

Checkbook
Mike Brannon had a meeting with members of the finance committee, and they are convinced we should keep our checkbook because of the weekly duties we take on.  They were very complimentary of us, but still want us to submit a budget and any expenses over $200.00 not related to sports should have to be approved by them.  They also want Financial reporting.  Mike said this was a done deal and a letter will be sent to all the other head’s of organizations from Fr. Stef about the decision and the reasons why.
Boosters By-Laws
Rob Hans Reporting:
· By-laws were last updated May 2001

· Rob Hans, Mary O’Brien, Mark Farney, and Mike Brannon met and made some changes, which were handed out for everyone to review (Steve Franzen and Tom New also assisted in reviewing the draft).

· Copies were passed out for review so we can ask questions at the next meeting

· Rob reviewed some key changes they made, one being what constitutes a “Member in Good Standing”.

· Al Boden suggested allowing Parishoners with children that are “home schooled”, be allowed to play Booster sponsored athletic teams

Gym Use

For Non-St. Catherine sponsored teams – Parish Council is addressing this issue
NEW BUSINESS
Festival Donation
Kathy V. has requested a donation from the Boosters for the Summer Festival.




We suggested providing the Soccer registration fee for one child for both Spring




and Fall, and a pass to all sporting events that year.

Foresters

Want to join Boosters in for Spirit Night and will help pay for food.
Family Passes

Basketball Tournament Family Passes for Summer Festival
Officer Nominations
We will vote next month on the following nominations:




President: Mike Brannon, Tom New




Vice-President: Rob Hans, Tom New




Secretary: Ben Bleser



Treasurer: Al Boden, Tom New




Coaches Committee:  Judy Leick, Tim Gessner, Mary O’Brien, Mark Farney

Gym Banners

What are the guidelines for this – asked by Rob Hans; we’ll discuss this more




next year.
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